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Evington & Coleman Beat  
Newsletter 

Update 

Evington Beat 

• Operation SYPHON - Reports from the public concerning road safety. Including inconsiderate parking, excessive speeding 

and general non compliance with road traffic legislation. 

• Crime and anti-social behaviour along the Ethel Road Corridor 

• Commercial Theft and Shoplifting 

 

Coleman Beat 

• Operation SYPHON - Reports from the public concerning road safety. Including inconsiderate parking, excessive speeding 

and general non compliance with road traffic legislation. 

• Licenced premises in the area not adhering to their alcohol license conditions. Having an impact on anti-social behaviour. 

• Uppingham Road corridor, reports of drunken behaviour, fighting, street drinking and Antisocial behaviour. 

#InYourCommunity 

 

 

Dedicated Neighbourhood Officers had the pleasure of joining the community at the 

Guru Tegh Bahadur Gurdwara's Vaisakhi Gurmat Samagam. 

 

It was fantastic to see so many people coming together both for the procession and 

on Spinney Hill Park. 

 

The sunshine made it a perfect day - after lots of walking, talking and photographs 

with the community, our officers took the opportunity to cool down. 

 

Thank you to everyone who made us feel so welcome. 
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SGT  

Jo WICKS 

PC  
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PCSO 

John OLEH 

PCSO  

Mo MEERUN 
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As the weather gets warmer and more people head 

out to enjoy our parks and green spaces, your local 

officer, PC Darbar was on patrol at Humberstone 

Park where he spent time speaking with members of 

the public, offering reassurance and sharing advice 

on dealing with anti-social behaviour. 

Together, we can keep our parks safe, friendly, and 

fun for everyone! 

Page 1 

leics.police.uk 

What Matters to You? 

Beat Officers 

Sign up to Neighbourhood Link: www.neighbourhoodlink.co.uk 

http://www.neighbourhoodlink.co.uk


           
                                                      

 

#YouSaidWeDid 

Community Engagements 
 

• Beat surgery at Tesco, Downing Drive, Sunday 11th May, 2:00pm - 3:00pm. 

• Beat surgery at Café Portugal, Evington Valley Road, Wednesday 14th May, 5:00pm - 6:00pm. 

• Beat surgery at Eden Café, Main Street, Evington, Tuesday 27th May, 11:00am - 12:00pm. 

• Beat surgery at Spinney Hill Park Police Station, East Park Road, Thursday 29th May, 5:00pm - 7:00pm. 

 
 

A vigilant member of the public reported a suspicious vehicle to the Police. Officers PC Patecka of 

Stoneygate beat and PC Taylor of Coleman beat attended the location and conducted necessary 

checks, revealing the vehicle had been reported stolen from Warwickshire.  

Warwickshire Police have been notified, and arrangements are being made for the timely return of 

the vehicle to its rightful owner. 
 

 

 

 

PC Darbar was out on patrol within various areas on Evington beat, this included Goodwood Road, Downing 

Drive, Radstone Walk and Allinson Close. PC Darbar spent time chatting with residents, listening to concerns, 

and keeping the community safe. 

                        

 

 

 

On a different shift, PC Darbar stopped by Leicester General Hospital to connect with security staff, chat through any con-

cerns, and show support to both the public and hardworking hospital staff. Working together to keep our community safe 

and supported! 

 

 

 

 

 

SGT Brown of Stoneygate beat and PCSO Cook attended a local Tea Program event at the 

Dialogue Society, this provided an opportunity to connect with people from different cultural 

backgrounds and share conversations over a warm drink. 

 

It was a great chance to celebrate Leicester’s rich diversity and build new connections in a re-

laxed, welcoming space. 

 

A big thank you to the organisers for the kind invitation and for hosting such a thoughtful and 

inclusive event. 

 

 

 

 

PC Wicks and PC Makda attended a report of an abandoned vehicle. After carrying out some routine checks at the scene, 

it was confirmed that the vehicle had been stolen during a recent incident. The car has been recovered and as a result 

there are now further lines of enquiry to explore. 
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